[bookmark: _GoBack]CTU Regulations for Double Major Programs of Study

Approved by the Academic Affair Meeting on January 6, 2010
Refer to letter Tai Chi (4) No. 0990020447 on February 6, 2010

Article 1	These regulations are established in accordance with related articles of the University Act, Enforcement Rules for University Act, Degree Conferral Law, and articles of the University’s Study Regulations.

Article 2	All four-year Bachelor’s degree students who have satisfactorily fulfilled the first year’s coursework and have not applied for a minor program may apply for a double major program beginning in the second study year till the first semester of their final study year, excluding extension years. Students may apply for one double major program only.

Article 3	Any student who wishes to apply for a double major program should obtain an average of 80 points or more out of 100 in the courses s/he has taken, or be ranked among the top 10 percent of the class.
 
Article 4	Those who intend to apply for a double major program shall fill out an application form, be evaluated by the original major department chair, and send the application to the intended double major program department for approval during the period specified by the University. Each department shall submit the list of approved students to the Registrar Office for approval by the Dean of Academic Affairs. Final results will be announced and posted by the Office of Academic Affairs.

Article 5	Each department shall set up double major course listing, quota, and standards, which shall be reviewed and approved by the University Curriculum Committee, and shall be approved and announced by the Office of Academic Affairs.
Article 6	In addition to completing the full required credits for graduation as stipulated by the original department, students taking part in a double major program shall complete the credits of all required professional courses stipulated by the double major department to obtain the qualification for graduation as a double major. If the name and nature of double major program professional courses are the same as the professional courses studied in the original major department, students may apply for credit exemption and get approval from the Chair of the double major department. However, those exempted credits should not be counted twice. Additional designated courses should be taken to make up for the exempted credits.

Article 7	Students who took relevant courses and received credits before admission to the double major program may apply for approval from the double major department to add these credits to the total required double major credits for graduation, if the credits are not counted for other degree(s). 

Article 8	Students shall take required double major program courses during regular semesters. However, if a time conflict occurs between required courses in the original major and the double major program, and any of the above-mentioned course(s) is/are offered in the summer session, students may take such course(s) in the summer session.

Article 9	Courses and credits taken in the original and double major program by double major students shall be counted together and be recorded in the students’ transcript from the original major department. The total maximum/minimum credits taken in each semester shall not exceed the limits stipulated by the University’s Study Regulations. 

Article 10	Double major students who cannot continue taking double major courses for any reason may send in a signed application to the original and double major departments to give up the double major status.

Article 11	Students who have to extend the years of study due to the double major program shall register and take courses each semester. Those who take 9 credits hours or less shall only pay tuition based on credit fees; those who take more than 9 credit hours shall pay the full tuition and related fees.

Article 12	A double major student, when the two-year extension for study is met, may give up the double major and graduate, if the required graduation credits of the original department are fulfilled and those of the double major program are not. However, such a student may not make up for the double major credits after graduation. If such a student chooses to keep double major qualification, s/he may apply for another extension year. The student shall graduate with the original department degree, if the double major credits cannot be completed after the extension. Those credits taken in the double major department, if deemed relevant to the original major, may be counted as elective credits by the original department. A student shall be required to withdraw from the University, if s/he does not complete the required courses and credits in the original department, even if s/he meets the graduation requirements in another department in the two-year extension. The credits in the double major department will not guarantee qualification for graduation. Application to give up double major qualification shall meet the drop/add deadline in the graduation (final) semester and be approved by the two department chairs before submission to the Office of Academic Affairs for record.

Article 13	Students shall not be awarded a double major degree even when they complete the required courses and credits without the formal approval of double major qualification.

Article 14	Chinese or English academic transcript and diploma will note the name of both major departments for students who complete a double major program. But for those who give up or cancel their double major qualification or who are suspended from CTU, the double major department will not be noted in their transcripts or any other relevant documents. Those students may not ask for any proof of ever having taken the double major program.

Article 15	Matters not stipulated in these regulations shall be conducted in accordance with the University’s Study Regulations and relevant laws. 

Article 16	These regulations and any amendments hereto shall be approved by the Academic Affairs Meeting and reported to the Ministry of Education for approval and future reference before ratification by the President.
